Marquis de Lafayette Chapter

Meeting Minutes

January 8, 2005

The Second Annual Banquet & Awards Program took the place of the regular monthly meeting of the Marquis de Lafayette Chapter.  The meeting was called to order on Saturday, January 8, 2005, at 6:30 pm by President Douglas Stansberry.  The Banquet was held at the Fayetteville First Baptist Church, in Fayetteville, GA.  Color Guard members; Mike Tomme, Commander and Lewie Dunn posted the colors.  Walt Reed, Chaplin Elect gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Ted Hackney, Treasurer and the SAR Pledge was led by Tony Roberts, Sgt-at-Arms.   

President Stansberry welcomed and thanked everyone for attending.  President Stansberry said this a very special night, since this was our Second Annual Banquet and we had a lot of things to be thankful for and talk about and a lot of Recognitions  to be awarded.  President Stansberry then introduced the special guests at the Head Table, and they were; BG. Terry  Nesbitt, Speaker and his wife Lelia, George Thurmond, President, Georgia Society, NSSAR, and his wife Marty, Carole Stansberry, John Sloan, President Elect and his wife Susan.  Special guests in the audience were; Dutch Dyer, Vice President, West Central Region, GASSAR, Charles Hal Dayhuff, III, Past President, Georgia Society, NSSAR, and his wife Barbara Dayhuff, Past Regent, Comm. Richard Dale Chapter, Charlie Newcomer, Past President, Samuel Butts Chapter, SAR and his wife Claire, Scott Gilbert, Past President, Samuel Butts Chapter, SAR, Col. Robert Bauchspies, Past Vice President, NW Region, GASSAR, and his wife Karin, George Wheeless, President, Casimir Pulaski Chapter, GASSAR, James Goodrum, Past President of McIntosh Chapter, SAR, Barbara Florence, Regent, Augustin Clayton Chapter, DAR, Betty Harrah, Past Regent, Augustin Clayton Chapter, DAR, Brenda Jessel. Regent, Gen. Daniel Newnan Chapter, NSDAR, Meredith Baker, Past President, Georgia Society, C.A.R., and Kevin Baker, 1st Vice President GACAR Society.     

President Stansberry encouraged everyone to fellowship with those around them at the table and enjoy the wonderful meal that had been prepared.  Following the meal, President Stansberry had the Caterer to come to the head table and recognized them for their outstanding job.  

Guest Speaker

President Elect, John Sloan introduced our guest speaker, Brigadier General, Terry Nesbitt.  He talked about “The Global Role of the Georgia Guard in the War against Terrorism”. President Stansberry present BG Nesbitt with a Guest Speaker Certificate of Appreciation following his outstanding presentation and also presented him with a miniature Liberty Bell Desk set for being our speaker.  

· New Business:  President Stansberry brought up business about amending our By Laws.  The following were changes that he advised that our Board of Managers had voted on to change.  The By-law changes are: To change the date of the election of officers from December to October. The new officers would still not take office until January but the extra time will help give the new President more time to select committee chairmen, and provide a two month period for new officers to work with outgoing Officers to make the transition easier.

Several other by-law changes were approved by the BOM and were submitted to the membership in accordance with the bylaws:

1. Modifying age limits to reflect the new youth and junior memberships (Art 3, Sec 1)

2. Change the BOM quorum to 6 .(Art 4, Sec 1E & Art 5, Sec 2 C)

3. Change officer duties (Art 4, Sec 4, D,E,I,K,L, & Art 5, Sec 3, C, G) 

4. Add date to dues deadline (Art 6, Sec 2) Change to last day of December.

5. Add a member to the audit committee (Art 7, Sec 2)

The Incoming presidents will be presented with a permanent neck ribbon, and the Outgoing President will receive the Past President Pin, (and Membership Medallion, if he does not already have a Membership Medallion) upon leaving office".
President Stansberry asked that the By Laws be amended as presented.  Jim Robinson made a motion that the By Law Changes be adopted and Chaplin Elect, Walt Reed seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Summary of Chapter Events: President Stansberry reported on the outstanding activities and growth that our chapter had this year.  We were involved in so many things.  We have seen our membership grow, and have seen a record number of supplementals as well.  Our Eagle Scout program has grown to over 120+ this last year.  Our parade schedule continues to grow with more members attending.  Our chapter color guard has grown from 1 to 7 total members.  He reminded everyone about our chapter winning the following awards: USS Stark Award (Veterans Support), with streamer, 10-49; President General Activities Competition Award, (preserving the most complete program of activities) with streamer, 10-49; President General’s Cup Award (Best Chapter Scrapbook in the country)  (members can purchase a copy of the scrapbook on CD for $10.00); Liberty Bell Americanism Award (school, police, scouting, etc support), with a  streamer, 10-49; National Poster Contest Winner, as Franklin Lowe won the National Poster contest.  He won a $300.00 savings bond and certificate.  He is the son of Jeff Lowe our Chaplin.  The Chapter won the Chapter Accommodation Award for us having the National Poster winner.  President Stansberry won the Florence Kendal award for being first line signer on 28 new members in the last 12 months. He has received 3 clusters for each ten new members he got approved as a first line signer. 

  He also reported about our Americanism and our Veterans programs, on how they have grown, especially our VA program.  This year our chapter gave enough items to do 125 gifts bags for Christmas at the VA hospital.  We have been very involved in CAR locally and State Wide. He also reported that our chapter has had so much publicity, that the Hornet’s Nest will expand its pages to accommodate the information that we have been sending in.  He said that we did so many things, that it would take several hours to go over everything.  The most important thing to him was how this chapter has grown and how members are pitching to help our chapter to be the best one around.  He said he was proud of everyone of us and our wives who work with us.

Presentation of Awards:  President Stansberry called on Charles Hal Dayhuff, Chairman, Medals & Awards Committee to come forward and announce this year recipients of awards.  The award recipients were: Kevin Baker, Outstanding Good Citizenship Award, Barbara Florence, Martha Washington Medal, Priscilla G. (Leed) Tomme, Martha Washington Award, Douglas Stansberry, Service to Veterans Medal Bronze Cluster, Lewie Dunn, Service to Veterans Medal Bronze Cluster, Brett Osborn, Service to Veterans Medal, Ted Hackney, Service to Veterans Medal, Brett Osborn, Heroism Medal, Brett Osborn, Certificate of Appreciation, Joe Hixon, Certificate of Appreciation, Jim Robinson, Certificate of Appreciation, Ted Hackney, Good Citizenship Award, Douglas Stansberry, Distinguished Service Certificate, John Michael Tomme, Sr., Bronze Good Citizenship Medal, Lewie Dunn, Meritorious Service Medal/Cluster, and John Fisher Sloan, III, President’s Distinguished Service Award.

Installation of Officers:  President Stansberry called on George Thurmond, GASSAR President to perform the Installation of Officers.  The new officers were escorted to the front of the room by Dutch Dreyer, Vice President of Central West District and presented to the chapter. The officers for 2005 are: President, John Fisher Sloan, III, Vice President, John Michael Tomme, Sr., Secretary, Greg Dorfmeier, Treasurer, Ted Hackney, Chaplain, Walt Reed, Registrar, Charlie Newcomer, Genealogist, Lewie Dunn, Chancellor, John Mrosek, Sergeant-at-Arms, Tony Roberts, and Editor, Lewie Dunn.  President Thurmond then asked the new officers expect for President Elect Sloan to take the oath and swore them in.  President Thurmond then swore in President Sloan.

Presentation of Neck Ribbon and Badge of Office:  George Thurmond, President GASSAR and outgoing President, Douglas Stansberry presented President Sloan with his neck ribbon and badge of office.

Remarks:  George Thurmond, President, GASSAR, brought greetings from the State Society.  He stated that he is proud of our chapter and to keep up to good work.  He invited our members to attend the State BOM this month and the Annual BOM in April.

Presentation of Chapter Gavel:  Outgoing President, Douglas Stansberry presented John Sloan with the President’s gavel.  

President’s Remarks: President Sloan reported that he was humbled and honored to be elected president of our fine chapter.  He thanked the membership for the trust that we have placed in him and he asked for our continued support in promoting patriotism and love of our country.  He looked forward to working with each of us in 2005.  He thanked the new compatriots that joined our chapter from the Newnan chapter.  

President Sloan called on Commander J. Michael Tomme, Sr., and Color Guard Member, Lewie Dunn to retire the colors.

President Sloan called on Walt Reed to give the Benediction.

President Sloan called on Sgt.-at-Arms, Tony Roberts, to lead us in the SAR Recessional.

President Sloan then declared the meeting was adjourned.  Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm

Members: 22

Guests: 33

_________________________________             ______________________

John Michael Tomme, Sr., Secretary 
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_________________________________             ______________________   

Douglas Stansberry, President



Date

1
3

